REC COM MEETING MINUTES FROM 6-1-10

Attendees: Paul, Dave, Tim, Mary

Meeting started at 8:12 pm in Memorial School conference room.
*Minutes were approved from May meeting

*Mary provided an update on Kids@Play and all is proceeding well. Most of the hires have responded
and she’ll be sending out reminders to those that have not yet committed. Field trips are all set,
supplies are either in or on order and registration numbers appear to be very strong.

*Mary requested money from Rec Com for the float decorations used in the upcoming 275" anniversary
parade. Tim made motion to allow up to $400 be spent on this effort, seconded by Paul and
unanimously approved. Paul/Dave will get back to Mary with availability to participate in the parade.

*Mary read a request from a drama applicant to only pay $50 for one week of camp (versus $100 for
two week program) and Dave made motion we approve, seconded by Tim, passed unanimously

*Paul made motion that we hire Taylor VanKleeck (swim aide) and Kimberly Burke (gate keeper) at rate
of $8/hour for Kids@Play, seconded by Tim and passed unanimously.

*Dennis Richey has requested outside hoop court at Memorial for BV Chaos Summer Program. Times
requested are: Tue — 6:00-9:00 pm, Thur —5:30-9:30 pm, Sat —9:00 am- 12:00 pm, Sun — 5:00-9:00 pm.
Tim made motion we approve with usage fee of $400.00, seconded by Dave and unanimously passed.
Dave will contact Dennis with the details.

*Boy Scout Troup #143 has requested Ramsey Building for June 14", from 5:00-8:00. Paul made motion
we approve, with no usage fee, Tim seconded and passed unanimously

*Committee decided we will continue to meet on first Thursday of each month for next 12 months. We
will adjust accordingly during the year if there are any conflicts for more than one member.

*Battle of Bands for Teen Center fundraiser may be postponed to fall due to lack of participation from
bands. Dave will let this committee know that Rec Com favors delaying until we can get at least enough
bands to get decent attendance.

*Fishing Derby held by Blackstone Valley Chamber of Commerce was very successful and Jeff LeClair
sent thank you letter to Rec Com , along with commitment to donate four fishing rods/reels to
Kids@Play from the BVCC in appreciation of using Kiwanis.

*Memorial Field updates: Paul will contact Alan to see where we are with work schedule and Dave will
contact Memorial School to let them know fields will be off line for the fall season.

*Next meeting set for Thursdsay, July 1*, at 8:00 pm in Memorial conference room.

Meeting adjourned at 9:33 pm






